



General Manager's Office University Hospital Galway Newcastle Road Galway Tel: (091) 544200

12th July, 2022

PQ Ref. 35792 /22 Previous PQ 21549

RE: To ask the Minister for Health further to Parliamentary Question No. 278 of 28 April 2022, when the post of Parkinson's disease nurse specialist in University Hospital Galway will be filled; the interim measures that will be put in place prior to the filling of this post; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Denis Naughten

Dear Deputy Naughten,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply to you directly in the context of the request for information referenced above, the following outlines the situation.

This post has been advertised and is now in the process of eligibility.

I trust this clarifies the matter.

Yours sincerely,

Chris Kane

General Manager

**Galway University Hospitals** 

Cole